
Submitter: James Brauer 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

SB 210 is a proposed bill that is a 'solution' looking for a problem.  As a very 

concerned citizen and voter, I can clearly see that is nonsensical to suggest that mail-

in voting is, in any way, a concern in Oregon when it comes to supposed "election 

fraud".  The actual frauds are the sinister and callous GOP 'leaders' who have taken 

up the Trumpian 'cause', all based on false insinuations and outright lies.  I am sick of 

it. 

Please DO NOT fall into this trap . . . voter suppression efforts are all the rage right 

now, particularly by the extremists and pro-fascist movement in the GOP ranks.  It is 

time to stand up to this ridiculous proposal and continue to make voting accessible 

and inclusive for Oregon voters.  Vote by mail is efficient and raises voter 

participation significantly  . . . if the GOP wants to win elections, let them win fairly by 

proposing laws that will actually benefit the populace, instead of proposing regressive 

and pro-fascist legislation that restricts voter rights.  

 

Voting by mail works for all Oregonians.  We have a great system . . . let's keep it 

that way! 

 

Thank you! 


